Speaker Şentop emphasized that the relations between the two countries had been delayed due to the Covid-19 pandemic and wished that the global pandemic would end soon, so that mutual visits between parliaments and peoples could return to normal.

Şentop told that they have closely followed the elections held in Djibouti in April, "We were pleased that the Honorable President Ismail Omer Guelleh was reelected with such a high voting rate of 97%. I’d like to congratulate him."

Speaker Mustafa Şentop continued accordingly: 

"Turkey’s efforts towards supporting fragile, needy, oppressed and mistreated sections still continue in regards to matters that affect the whole international community, peace and tranquility.

Even though we live in different geographies, we believe that mankind has a common fate. With an understanding that global issues could only be resolved through international cooperation, we are trying to support all our friends and brothers around the world. 

We have all witnessed the tragedy in Palestine during the holy month of Ramadan. We have made diplomatic initiatives in order to end these attacks as soon as possible and to make sure they never happen again.

On this occasion, although the date is not clear yet, we will convene the Parliamentary Union of the Organization of Islamic Countries Member States (PUIC) Committee on Palestine in Istanbul on Speakers’ level. I’d be pleased if you could attend the aforementioned meeting.

Dear Speaker, as you have mentioned, I agree with you on making cooperation mechanisms between our institutions more effective. We could initiate required work in order to prepare a knowledge-experience exchange program in the GNAT for the staff of the Assembly of Djibouti." 

Mohamed Ali Houmed, Speaker of the National Assembly of Djibouti stressed the importance of the relations between the two countries, "This phone call is the manifestation of the importance we attach to the relations between the two countries. Esteemed Speaker, we hope that the doors of the GNAT could be opened for us; so that our staff here could be trained there."

Houmed indicated that they wish their staff to come to Ankara and have a vocational training about the work of the GNAT, benefit from the experiences of the GNAT and learn about parliamentary activities, functioning of the Assembly and its activities.

Houmed continued his words accordingly:

"Dear Speaker, thank you for your help. And thank you for your kind invitation to the Meeting of PUIC on Palestine which will be held in Istanbul. I will attend this meeting.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Palestinian issue is one that affects us all deeply and we hope to resolve this issue before we leave this world. 

Our strong relations will contribute to the welfare of our peoples. I will convey your greetings to our President. Thank you very much, I wish you success."

